residential development with 48 dwelling units, fewer onsite amenities, but still keep a general
townhouse style to the buildings. The applicant is seeking the conventional R-M zoning in order
to have more flexibility as their layout design details continue to evolve.

The subject property is located within a Suburban Area (SA) Character Area on the Future
Development Map of the Comprehensive Plan which allows the possibility of R-M zoning.

The subject property is currently undeveloped (farm field). The applicant is proposing to develop
this property as one residential complex with 48 townhouse-style apartments divided into 8
buildings. Each unit will be 2-story and contain a 2-car garage and a shared internal access drive.
However, the complex will now have clustered buildings that all face‘each other, with the front
sides of the buildings facing a shared internal courtyard and the rear sides facing a shared
driveway/alley system. There will still be shared visitor parking;/ mailboxes, playgrounds, general
open space, as well as a 25" landscaped buffer along its east.boundary line.

The surrounding development pattern is dominated by the existing single-family residential
subdivisions to the east, as well as the vacant land in between which is still planned for additional
single-family development. The undeveloped propertiesitothe west across North Forrest Street
Extension, are very likely to be developed (long term) with intensive commercial uses due to its
frontage along Bemiss Road on the other side. This is reflected'in the more intensive Community
Activity Center (CAC) Character Area on that side of the.road. North Forrest Street Extension is
also planned to be eventually widened to 4 lanes with a'significant increase in traffic. Therefore,
under these long-term scenarios; higher density residential development along this eastern
portion of the road frontage, seems to make more sense than continued additional single-family
development.

Staff finds the request consistentwith the Comprehensive Plan and the Standards for the Exercise
of Zoning Power(SFEZP) and recommends approval to the City Council. Mr. Martin further
explained thatapproval of the request would invalidate the previous R-6(c).

Speaking in favor of the request:
e Matt Inman, Engineer/— 4460 Val North Dr., Suite E

Mr. Inman explained the'change is a more efficient redesign and will include running a sewer line
to an off-site lift station.

Commissioner Bythwood inquired about the visitor parking being so far from the residences, as
well as the limited number proposed. Mr. Inman explained that the parking is close to the “tot
lot” where groups will be congregating. Additionally, three (3) parking spaces will be provided at
each unit.

Commissioner Bailey asked if this would be a Rental Application. Mr. Inman stated that is not the
intent at this point. Mr. Martin further stated that once built, the City cannot regulate whether
it is a rental or not.



